



 MEETING OF THE
LOUISIANA TUITION TRUST AUTHORITY

MINUTES OF MEETING
DATE:
May 21, 2013
TIME

1:00 p.m.
PLACE:
Louisiana Retirement Systems Building


Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr., Authority Chairman, called a meeting of the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority to order at 1:16 p.m.

The following members of the Authority were present:


Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.



Ms. Barbara Baier


Mr. Scott Ballard


Dr. Sandra Harper



Mr. Michael Murphy


Ms. Wendy Simoneaux





Dr. Larry Tremblay



Mr. John Williams


The following members were absent:


Dr. Toya Barnes-Teamer




Ms. Erin Bendily



Mr. Raymond Brandt



Ms. Lakeisha Ford



Mr. William Hendricks



Sen. Eric Lafleur



Mr. Myron Lawson



Mr. Jimmy Long



Mr. Winfred Sibille



Mr. Stephen Toups




Eight members were present which did not represent a quorum; therefore, in accordance with the Meeting Notice, the Chairman called the Executive Committee of the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority to order.



The following members of the Authority’s Executive Committee were present:


Mr. F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.

Ms. Barbara Baier


Dr. Sandra Harper


Mr. John Williams

The following member was absent:


Mr. Jimmy Long
Four members were present which did represent a quorum.  Mr. Lavigne temporarily appointed Mr. Ballard, Dr. Tremblay, Ms. Simoneaux and Mr. Murphy to the Executive Committee of the Authority which resulted in a quorum.
The following staff members were present: 
  
Ms. Melanie Amrhein

Dr. Sujuan Boutte’


Ms. Alice Brown


Mr. Kelvin Deloch


Mr. Shannon Domingue
Mr. George Eldredge
Ms. Carol Fulco


Mr. Jack Hart


Ms. Robyn Lively


Mr. Jason McCann


Ms. Nyetta Meaux


Mr. Richard Omdal


Ms. Deborah Paul

Ms. Devlin Richard


Ms. Ryan Shaw


Mr. Gus Wales


The minutes of the March 11, 2013 Authority meeting were presented for review and approval.  Dr. Tremblay made a motion for approval.  Mr. Murphy seconded the motion and it passed unanimously. 

Mr. Lavigne offered a public comment period.  There were no comments.
 


Under Program Updates, Dr. Boutte’ presented the START Saving Program Activity Report for Calendar Year 2013 which shows the accounts opened, closed, disbursements, refunds and a breakdown of why the accounts were closed.  
Dr. Boutte’ presented the START activity comparison for April 2013 and the 5 year average for April.  Dr. Boutte’ stated that in general the accounts opened and closed are up; however, the disbursement and deposit figures received have made positive gains.   
Dr. Boutte’ presented the report that gives investment options for all of the funds offered to START account owners.  The report shows the level of risk/reward for each fund and the number of participants in each.
Dr. Boutte’ presented the report that shows active START accounts by parish as of March 31, 2013.
Dr. Boutte’ presented the report that shows the total accounts for which the owner’s Adjusted Gross Income (AGI) has been verified as of December 31, 2012.

Dr. Boutte’ presented the report that shows the total GEAR Up accounts for which the parent’s Adjusted Gross Income (AGI) has been verified as of December 31, 2012.

Dr. Boutte’ presented the report that shows the average annual returns as of March 31, 2013.
Mr. Lavigne reconvened the Louisiana Financial Assistance Commission at 1:25 p.m. and met jointly with the Louisiana Tuition Trust Authority.

Under New Business, it was proposed that the Authority and the Commission receive and review the agency’s Strategic Plan for FY 2014-2015 through FY 2018-2019.  Mr. Lavigne explained the Strategic Plan must be review and revised every three years.  He stated the Strategic Plan was revised due to the outsourcing which occurred and the tremendous number of employees that were involved.  Ms. Amrhein stated changes were also made to the Strategic Plan this year because the focus is shifting.  College access has always been a priority with the agency but it has previously been through financial aid programs and monetary access to access post-secondary education.  The shift is now not only on the financial end but on information as well and making sure that students are academically, financially and emotionally prepared for college.  Ms. Amrhein stated the Strategic Plan has also been revised to include the Louisiana Connect Portal and all of the avenues that will open for college access in the state.  Ms. Amrhein noted the plan must be submitted by July 1, 2013.  She also commended the staff for the amount of effort placed into revising the Strategic Plan.  Dr. Harper made a motion to approve.  Mr. Williams seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.
It was proposed that the Authority and the Commission receive the Ad Hoc Personnel Committee report and recommendations and act thereon.  The report was presented as follows:


Mr. Lavigne, Commission Chair, called the meeting to order at 12:20 p.m.  Mr. Lavigne, Dr. Tremblay, Ms. Baier, Dr. Harper, Ms. Simoneaux, and Mr. Williams were present.  Mr. Ehlinger, Jr., Mr. Lawson, Mr. Sibille, and Mr. Toups were absent.  Six members were present for a quorum.


Mr. Lavigne announced that Ms. Amrhein will be retiring effective August 23, 2013.  He expressed the gratitude of the Commission and stated how much she will be missed by all.


Mr. Lavigne asked Dr. Tremblay to serve as the Committee Chair.  Dr. Tremblay accepted.  He also noted that Ms. Amrhein’s physical last day will be May 31, 2013 as she has accrued leave and has chosen to use it.


Dr. Harper moved to allow the Interim to apply for the permanent position.  Ms. Simoneaux seconded and it passed unanimously.  


Dr. Harper made a motion to have a maximum amount of $2,500 used for advertising in the Advocate, The Chronicle, and industry websites.  Ms. Baier seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  


Dr. Tremblay asked for comment about wording of the advertisement.  Mr. Ballard stated the ad could be condensed and still contain the pertinent information.  


Dr. Tremblay suggested that the advertisement begins on June 3, 2013 in the Advocate and responses must be submitted by July 3, 2013.  Dr. Tremblay stated the language should read that responses will begin to be reviewed on July 3, 2013.  Dr. Tremblay stated that he is confident that the agency staff will handle the advertisement, dates, etc. properly.  The committee agreed.


Dr. Tremblay suggested that the start date for the permanent position to start on September 1, 2013 or soon thereafter.  The committee agreed.



It was proposed that the committee recommend an Interim Executive Director beginning June 1, 2013 and setting compensation for that appointment.  

Ms. Simoneaux made a motion recommending Dr. Sujuan Boutte’ as the Interim Director beginning June 1, 2013.  Ms. Baier seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  


Ms. Baier made a motion to set the compensation of the Interim Executive Director to $121,000.  Mr. Williams seconded the amended motion and it passed unanimously.
Dr. Harper made a motion to approve.  Mr. Ballard seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.

There being no further business, Mr. Murphy made a motion to adjourn at 1:35 p.m.  Mr. Ballard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
APPROVED:







F. Travis Lavigne, Jr.






Chairman 
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